After Action Review (AAR) for Coordinated Entry

What is an AAR?
· An AAR is a quick reflective exercise during an ongoing initiative, to improve results in the initiative. 
· The AAR facilitates learning from experience; it does not require outside experts. 
· AARs can be very powerful tools for change, especially if they are repeated at major project milestones.

The AAR is best used to…
· Improve practice: by identifying problems and finding solutions.
· Develop capacity: improve communication, clarify roles and objectives.
· Reflect on significant project moments: when the memory of past actions is fresh.

HOW TO COMPLETE THE AAR:

1. Break into groups and introduce yourselves.
2. Assign a facilitator. 
3. Pose the four questions to the group.
4. Get opinions from all participants.
5. Record all answers and note any trends that emerge. 

The Questions:
Question 1: What was supposed to happen in Coordinated Entry?
The answer(s) should be a brief recap of the objectives or intended results. This step is crucial in gauging if all persons involved understood the action(s) to be taken.

Question 2: What actually happened?
Obtain the answer through personal accounts of the participants. Ask participants always to refer to facts that support their conclusions about what happened. 

Question 3: Why was there a difference (between the plan and the actual result)?
Discuss and agree on the reasons for the differences. Identify the factors that contributed to success or lack thereof. 

Question 4: What will we do next time (the same, and differently)?
You are looking for specific ideas for action that can be implemented. 

Tips for Success: 

· Avoid using AAR for evaluating performance or for assigning credit or blame; to do so will likely kill the process.
· During the discussion, focus on issues that are relevant to future activity.
· Make recommendations both actionable and as specific as possible.
· Don’t over-analyze and get bogged down with unnecessary detail; discuss only the most important factors and move along.








